

## Minister for Transport and Main Roads

Our ref: PET 40263 Your ref: A662094 1 William Street Brisbane 4000 GPO Box 2644 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +617 3719 7300

Email transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au

Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au

7 April 2021

Mr Neil Laurie The Clerk of the Parliament Parliament House George Street BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to petition 3457-21 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Stephen Andrew MP, Member for Mirani on 9 March 2021 about the rehabilitation of Anzac Avenue in Marian.

I can advise a business case to restore Anzac Avenue was completed in August 2020. As there is high demand for road upgrades across Queensland, it is essential to prioritise investment across the state to areas of greatest need where it will create the largest positive impact.

An interim treatment, including resurfacing, is currently being investigated between the Marian–Hampden Road and Daly Street intersections. It is proposed that this interim treatment will be completed by late June 2021, weather permitting.

I can assure you that my department will continue to monitor the condition of Anzac Avenue and liaise with its routine maintenance performance contractor to ensure the road is maintained in a safe condition.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

**MARK BAILEY MP** 

Minister for Transport and Main Roads